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Cazier - DNR, Tim <tim.cazier@state.co.us>

Re: M-1973-007SG / FMIC Ditch Stabilization Status 
1 message

Jeremy DEUTO <jeremy.deuto@lafargeholcim.com> Mon, Feb 22, 2021 at 9:09 AM
To: "Cazier - DNR, Tim" <tim.cazier@state.co.us>
Cc: Michael Cunningham <michaela.cunningham@state.co.us>

Tim, 

Construction update memorandum attached 

Jeremy Deuto, P.E., P.G. 
Regional Land and Environment Manager | Colorado, Arizona, Nevada 
LafargeHolcim|Aggregate Industries
1687 Cole Blvd. Suite 300, Golden, CO 80401
719.239.0974 (Cell) | 303.716.5312 (Direct)

On Wed, Feb 17, 2021 at 3:47 PM Cazier - DNR, Tim <tim.cazier@state.co.us> wrote: 
Thank you Jeremy.  I hope you can get the memo to us before the end of the week.  You can cover the January 15th
status in the same memo - there's no reason at this point to submit two different  memos.  Emailing it to me would be
the most efficient.
 
Let's try to get the March memo in by the 15th.
 
Let me know if you have any questions. 

 
Tim Cazier, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist III - Engineering
 
[I am working remotely - please call me at 303-328-5229]
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On Wed, Feb 17, 2021 at 3:30 PM Jeremy DEUTO <jeremy.deuto@lafargeholcim.com> wrote: 

Tim, i will get an update memo out to you shortly.  I will provide an update as to where we are in said memo along
with an updated schedule.  Apologies.  this completely fell off my radar.  
 
 
Jeremy Deuto, P.E., P.G. 
Regional Land and Environment Manager | Colorado, Arizona, Nevada 
LafargeHolcim|Aggregate Industries
1687 Cole Blvd. Suite 300, Golden, CO 80401
719.239.0974 (Cell) | 303.716.5312 (Direct)
 
 
On Tue, Feb 16, 2021 at 2:22 PM Cazier - DNR, Tim <tim.cazier@state.co.us> wrote: 

Jeremy,
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I just left you a voicemail (303-716-5312 appears to have been forwarded to a different number) asking as to the
status of the backfill stabilization project for the Fountain Mutual ditch at the Daniels Pit.  The schedule AI sent the
Division in mid November indicates the riprap should be placed and you should be two to three weeks into placing
the fill material.
 
Also, in your November 23, 2020 letter, you committed to the following: " A monthly memorandum will be provided
to the DRMS which documents construction progress and observations. AI will submit this on the 15th of each
month during construction, with the first memorandum submitted in January 2021. "  I have no record of having
received either the January or February memorandums.
 
Please call or email me with a status update. 

 
Tim Cazier, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist III - Engineering
 
[I am working remotely - please call me at 303-328-5229]
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 1687 Cole Boulevard 
Suite 300 
Golden, CO 80401 

Phone: 303-985-1070 
Fax: 303-716-5295 
www.aggregate-us.com 

 

Delivering Value  A member of the Holcim Group 

February 19, 2021 
 
Mr. Tim Cazier, PE 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
tim.cazier@state.co.us 
 
RE: Aggregate Industries-WCR, Inc. Daniels Sand Pit No. 2 (M1973-007SG) Slope Stabilization 
Construction Update (January 4 through February 19, 2021) 
 
Dear Mr. Cazier, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to present a construction update to Aggregate Industries-WCR, Inc. Daniels Sand 
Pit No. 2 (M-1093-007SG) (Daniels) slope stabilization project.  This update covers construction activities that 
occurred in January and February, 2021.   
 
As discussed in the proposed schedule memorandum dated November 11, 2020, we began in Mid-December 
2020, with initial tasks which includes developing all protections, placing the appropriate safety signage, and 
specific training to personnel who will be assigned to the project.  Site preparation also occurred in December, 
2020.   
 
Between January 4, 2021 and February 19, 2021, site personnel have moved approximately 400 tons of 
concrete riprap to a staging location and began placing the material into the water.  At my direction, placing of 
any material into the water cannot occur with an ice thickness greater than 2 inches in thickness.  This is to 
limit settling of the material upon ice melt, which could cause slope instabilities to develop from shifting 
material.  The placement of the material has been limited in 2021, simply due to the colder weather 
experienced at times at the site.  Site personnel anticipate significantly increasing the volume of material 
placed, in anticipation of pending warmer weather.   
 
At this time, we do not anticipate the weather delays having an impact on the proposed construction schedule 
submitted to the DRMS on November 12, 2020, with construction completion in early July, 2021.  
 
We are committed to meeting our obligations for stabilizing the canal, and will present the next construction 
progress update on March 15, 2021.   
 
 
 
__________________________ 
Jeremy Deuto, P.E., P.G.  
Regional Land and Environment Manager 
Aggregate Industries-WCR Inc. 
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